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Council Memorandum 

Date: June 1, 2021 

To:  Committee of the Whole 

From: Councillor Seymour-Fagan 

Re: Noise By-Law Review 

Recommendation 

That the memorandum from Councillor Seymour-Fagan, regarding Noise By-law 

Review be received;  

That staff review the noise bylaw for inconsistencies and report back in Q4, 2021; and 

That this recommendation be forwarded to Council for consideration at the next Regular 

Council meeting. 

Rationale  

The types of noises that are created by people, places and activity has impacted the 

schedules attached to the Noise By-Law. The inconsistency between noise type and 

time as prohibited, should be reviewed, specifically with regards to schedules A, B, and 

C. Schedule B outlines the times in which certain noises are permitted, for example: the 

playing of precussion instruments and singing can only occur until from 11AM until 

11PM however, hooting, yelling and boisterous activity ends at 9PM.  


